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ones. Justice Breyer usually asked deputy marshals for assistance during his frequent travel between
Washington, D.C., and the Boston area, and yet there appears to be no report for his March 2018 travel to
Boston for a Kennedy Institute appearance. Justice Sotomayor typically asked deputy marshals for
assistance during her book tour events, and yet there were no reports for her Sept. 2018 trip to Texas.
Justice Gorsuch often had deputy marshals accompany him during vacations to Colorado, so it seems odd
that he apparently opted not to ask for coverage for speaking engagements in New Jersey (Jan. 2018),
Iowa (Aug. 2018), Colorado (Aug. 2018 and Feb. 2020), Texas (two in Sept. 2019) and California (Sept
2019).

USMS Response:  As noted above, if the Supreme Court of the United States Police Department did
not submit a request for assistance to the USMS, then the security for these events was provided by
the Supreme Court and not the USMS.

Inquiry #5:
Fifth and finally, plaintiff was expecting 4,683 pages and to date has only received 4,042. Even if we include
the pages missing due to the change in reporting post-May 2022, that's still more than 500 pages missing.

USMS Response:  As stated in the JSRs dated March 17, 2023, and July 26, 2023, the USMS located
“approximately 4,683 pages of potentially responsive records.”  Please note that initially there was a
3-page report for the 2019 records associated with Justice Kavanaugh.  However, upon further
review, the USMS located a better copy of this record which is a 5-page report.  Accordingly, the
final count of potentially responsive records was 4,685 pages; this total did not include the post-
June 1, 2022, email records.  4,685 was the total page count of potentially responsive records, prior
to the pages being processed.  Upon processing the 4,685 pages, the USMS marked 579 pages as
duplicates and deemed 64 pages as not responsive (these are mostly blank pages); these 643 pages
were not produced.  579 (dups) + 64 (not responsive) = 643.  4685-643 = 4,042 the total of pages you
received.




